

Dedicated to a better Brisbane

7 September 2021

Level 1, 505 St Paul's Terrace, Fortitude Valley Qld 4006 GPO Box 1434 Brisbane Qld 4001 T 07 3403 8888

www.brisbane.qld.gov.au

City Projects Office

Dear resident/business owner

CITYCYCLE DECOMMISSIONING PROJECT CHARLOTTE STREET/ALBERT STREET, CBD

Brisbane City Council would like to advise that CityCycle Station No. 123 on **Charlotte Street/ Albert Street, CBD**, will be decommissioned and removed from early-September 2021.

These works are part of a rolling program to phase out the CityCycle scheme and deliver more modern travel options that meet the needs of our growing city, with the introduction of new shared e-bikes and e-scooters on 22 July 2021.

Works will generally be undertaken **Monday to Friday**, **between 9am and 3pm**, and take approximately seven days to complete, weather and site conditions permitting.

During this time works to remove the CityCycle Station will include:

- saw-cutting and jack-hammering to pull apart elements of the station
- removal of the existing concrete around the station
- reinstatement of site area to match existing surfaces (as close as practical).

While one lane will be closed for the works, local access will be maintained. However, motorists and pedestrians should expect some delays. Traffic control will be in place to assist pedestrians and motorists through the area.

While works are underway you may experience short-term construction impacts such as increased noise, dust and low-level vibrations from some equipment. We apologise in advance for any inconvenience these works may cause and appreciate your patience while works are completed.

If you would like more information or have any questions about these works, please contact the project team during business hours on 1800 884 681 or email cityprojects@brisbane.qld.gov.au. For information outside of business hours please call Council's 24-hour Contact Centre on 3403 8888.

Yours sincerely

Kristian Pierson
PROJECT MANAGER